
 

 
Group VIII 1115 Demonstration Waiver Application Notice Of 

Extension Of Public Comment Period 

On December 17, 2024 the Ohio Department of Medicaid (ODM) issued public notice of its intent to 
submit to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) an application for the Ohio Section 
1115 Group VIII Demonstration Waiver. The comment period was to run through January 16, 2025.  
Upon request of the public, the Department is extending the comment period. 

All comments must be received by 5 p.m. on January 21, 2025. 
 

Public Comment can be provided: 

• By email: GroupVIII@medicaid.ohio.gov 
• By mail: Group VIII 1115 Waiver, Bureau of Health Plan Policy, Ohio Department of Medicaid, 50 

W. Town St, 5th Floor, Columbus, OH 43215 
• By courier or in person submission to: Group VIII 1115 Waiver, Bureau of Health Plan Policy, Ohio 

Department of Medicaid, 50 W. Town St, 5th Floor, Columbus, OH 43215 
 

 
ODM is committed to providing access and inclusion and reasonable accommodation in its services, 
activities, programs, and employment opportunities in accordance with the Americans with Disabilities 
Act (ADA), Title VI of the Civil Rights Act, and other applicable laws. To request an interpreter, written 
information in a language other than English or in other formats (large print, audio, accessible electronic 
formats, other formats), or a reasonable accommodation due to a disability, please contact ODM’s Civil 
Rights/ADA Coordinator at 614- 995-9981/TTY 711, Fax 1-614-644-1434, or Email: 
ODM_EEO_EmployeeRelations@medicaid.ohio.gov. 

If you believe ODM has failed to provide these services or discriminated in another way, you can file a 
grievance with ODM’s Civil Rights Coordinator and/or file a civil rights complaint with the U.S. 
Department of Health and Human Services, Office for Civil Rights. Further information on these 
processes and ODM’s compliance with civil rights and other applicable laws can be found here: Notice of 
Nondiscrimination. 
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